

## UNION NOTICE

## MANDATORY VACCINE

The Union had a meeting with Metrolinx on Friday October 15<sup>th</sup>, in which it was disclosed the attestation numbers are lower than expected in a few departments. November 1<sup>st</sup> is quickly approaching and those who have **not attested** to the portal will be deemed **non-compliant**.

Those that are **non-compliant** will be put on **NON-PAID** leave effective November1<sup>st</sup>. All employees who are non-compliant as of Oct 18<sup>th</sup> will be receiving an email as well as a letter to your home address outlining what will be affected on Nov. 1<sup>st</sup>.

At this time, we **HIGHLY** encourage those that have not attested to the portal, to do so, especially those that are fully vaccinated to ensure you will not have any impact on pay, pension or benefits.

The Union has filed a Grievance on the matter and have a 2<sup>nd</sup> step response from Metrolinx denying the grievance. We are going through the process of having it heard at the Grievance Services Board.

As always, do not hesitate to contact the office, any Executive Board Member or Shop Steward with questions or concerns.

In solidarity,

Rob Cormier

President/Business Agent

ATU 1587

October 18, 2021